MINUTES 

College Executive Council • April 20, 2010

San Diego Miramar College

Present: Daphne Figueroa, Kathy Werle, Brett Bell, Sandi Trevisan, Joyce Allen, Darrel Harrison, Lou Ascione, Franchesca Gade, Peter Fong

A.  Approval of Agenda 

Add:  Research Committee Report (Fraher)

B.  Approval of Previous Minutes

Minutes of 3/16/10 and 3/23/10 approved.

C.  Guests

Amy Fraher, Susan Schwarz, Dana Andras, Thu Nguyen, Helen Houllion, Linda Woods

D. CHANCELLOR’S CABINET REPORT 

No report.

E.  NEW BUSINESS

Identification of Accreditation Team Members From AACJC (Bell)

The Chancellor has requested the campus review the Accreditation Site Team membership once identified to validate and check for possible conflict of interest.

Ned Baumer Pool Usage (Bell)

Fees to use the City’s recreation pool are waived for Miramar College staff.  A Continuing Education faculty member who teaches on the Miramar campus was refused free admission.  The Chancellor has requested that the City allow all SDCCD employees to have free access to the recreation pool.  The City denied the request.  At this time, only contract Miramar College staff will have free admission.  Vice Chancellor Umstot will review the Joint Use agreement. 

Campus Technology Plan, District Strategic Plan (Schwarz/Figueroa)

18 months ago, the Technology Committee updated the Campus Technology Plan (2008-2013). The Academic Senate approved the Technology Plan with the proviso that the Technology Committee address the suggestions submitted by faculty in the fall.  The Classified Senate approved the Plan.  Figueroa read the Academic Senate minutes authorizing approval/support.  CEC approved the Plan via motion/approval.  

Figueroa reported the District is working to align the District Strategic Plan with campus plans and monitor progress.  Vice Chancellor Otto Lee has requested classified senates meet to discuss campus climate and provide updates for the District Strategic Plan.  

F.  OLD BUSINESS

Update on Posting Shared Governance Committee Agendas and Membership for 2010-2011 (Figueroa)

College Governance Committee met and completed work on the routing form draft; it will be presented at a May CEC meeting.  Juli Bartolomei is working with committee chairs to post missing minutes online.  Agendas and minutes back to fall 2007 should be posted.  

Status of Centralizing Evaluators Proposal (Bell)

A proposal to centralize evaluations was discussed at Chancellor’s Cabinet last week.  Campus presidents were directed to meet with campus leadership to discuss the proposal and concerns.  President Hsieh met with leadership who were not in favor of centralization, but understood the financial crisis facing the district.  Two main concerns of centralization were voiced:  1) a lack of face-to-face contact with students and 2) ensuring evaluators would continue to maintain their involvement and commitments to campus committees and meetings.  

Figueroa spoke with Vice Chancellor Lynn Neault recently who said if Chancellor’s Cabinet approved centralization, there would be an effort to have evaluators on campus at least once per week to support committee obligations.  Figueroa questioned the cost savings of centralization and if the vacant evaluator position at City College is worth upending services on all campuses.  Bell reported the district is anticipating fewer evaluators will be needed in the future if centralized, given retirements and attrition.  The issue will be discussed at DGC.  Gade expressed student opposition.  Four evaluations options will be presented to Chancellor’s Cabinet. 

G.  REPORTS

1) Research Committee (Fraher)

Research Committee Chair Amy Fraher presented an update on two research projects sponsored by the district:  1) Campus Climate Survey (last one was done in 1995) for employees.   Online and Scantron options will be distributed in early November 2010.  A report is expected February-March 2011; 2) Class Schedule Survey will assess the use of the class schedule and the impact of ceasing direct mail.   The four-part research study will include:  intercept survey, online survey at registration, survey of students who have “stopped out”; and focus groups.  

2) Academic Senate  (Figueroa)

Meeting today -- will discuss District EEO plan, District Equivalency Procedures, and District Textbook Procurement Policy revisions, instructional master plan, and the PLACe .

3) Classified Senate (Allen) 

Meet tomorrow --will discuss Bike to Work Day, Scholar Fest silent auction/drawing fundraiser, collection of dues, committees participation.

4) Associated Students (Gade)

ASC is donating a basket to the Scholar Fest silent auction.  Nominations are currently being accepted for leadership awards.  Nominations for ASC officer positions are due Friday; elections will be in May. Gade has been nominated for the Chief Student Service Officer Scholarship for the Southern Region.  

5.  District Governance Council 

No report.

6.  District Strategic Plan Committee  

See Campus Technology Plan, District Strategic Plan (Schwarz/Figueroa)

7.  District Budget Committee (Bell)

Bell reported the district originally anticipated a $36 million deficit, which was reduced to $30 million.  80% cuts have been identified, leaving a balance of $4 million which still needs to be cut by July 1st to balance the budget.

8.  District SLOAC Committee 
No report. 

9.  District Accreditation Committee (Werle)

No report.

Announcements

None.
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